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Item 5. Other Events. 
 
 
         On June 5, 2003, Northwest Pipeline Corporation ("Northwest Pipeline"), 
a subsidiary of The Williams Companies, Inc. ("Williams") announced that it had 
successfully completed its offer to exchange its 8.125 percent Exchange Senior 
Notes due March 1, 2010, which are registered under the Securities Act of 1933, 
for outstanding 8.125 percent Series A Senior Notes due March 1, 2010, that were 
issued in a private offering on March 4, 2003. At the time of the issuance of 
the Series A Senior Notes in March, Northwest Pipeline agreed to exchange them 
for registered notes. At the close of business on June 3, 2003, $174.9 million, 
or approximately 99.9 percent, of the 8.125 percent Series A Senior Notes had 
been tendered for exchange for a like amount of the new 8.125 percent Exchange 
Senior Notes pursuant to Northwest Pipeline's exchange offer. The exchange offer 
expired at 5 p.m. Eastern time on Wednesday, May 28, 2003. The terms of the new 
Exchange Senior Notes are substantially identical to the terms of the Series A 
Senior Notes issued in March 2003, except that the Exchange Senior Notes have 
been registered under the Securities Act of 1933, and the transfer restrictions, 
registration rights and liquidated damages provisions relating to the Series A 
Senior Notes do not apply to the Exchange Senior Notes. 
 
         Also on June 5, 2003, Williams announced that it had priced its 
previously announced underwritten public offering of senior unsecured notes due 
2010. The size of the offering was increased to $800 million from the previously 
announced $500 million. The notes, scheduled to be delivered on June 10, were 
priced at par to yield 8.625 percent. The notes will be issued under the 
company's $3 billion shelf registration statement on Form S-3. The company will 
use the net proceeds from the offering to improve corporate liquidity, for 
general corporate purposes, and for payment of maturing debt obligations, 
including the partial repayment of the company's senior unsecured 9.25 percent 
notes due March 2004. 
 
         On June 6, 2003, Williams announced that it had obtained a new $800 
million cash-collateralized credit facility, primarily for the purpose of 
issuing letters of credit. The new credit facility replaced a $1.1 billion 
credit line entered into last summer that was comprised of a $700 million 
secured revolving facility and a $400 million secured letter of credit facility. 
The majority of the company's midstream gas and liquids assets were security for 
the previous agreement that has now been replaced by the new two-year, 
cash-collateralized $800 million agreement. The new agreement releases the 
midstream assets as collateral. 
 
Item 7. Financial Statements and Exhibits. 
 
         Williams files the following exhibits as part of this report: 
 
         Exhibit 99.1      Copy of Williams' press release dated June 5, 2003, 
                           publicly reporting the matters discussed herein. 
 
         Exhibit 99.2      Copy of Williams' press release dated June 5, 2003, 
                           publicly reporting the matters discussed herein. 
 
         Exhibit 99.3      Copy of Williams' press release dated June 6, 2003, 
                           publicly reporting the matters discussed herein. 
 
 



 
 
         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, 
Williams has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf by the 
undersigned hereunto duly authorized. 
 
 
                                        THE WILLIAMS COMPANIES, INC. 
 
 
Date: June 9, 2003                      /s/ William H. Gault 
                                        ------------------------------------- 
                                        Name:     William H. Gault 
                                        Title:    Assistant Secretary 
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                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.1 
 
 
                                                             (WILLIAMS LOGO (R)) 
 
NEWS RELEASE 
 
 
NYSE: WMB 
 
================================================================================ 
 
DATE:             June 5, 2003 
 
 
NORTHWEST PIPELINE CORP. COMPLETES EXCHANGE OFFER 
 
         SALT LAKE CITY - Northwest Pipeline Corporation, a subsidiary of The 
Williams Companies, Inc., announced today that it has successfully completed its 
offer to exchange its 8.125 percent Exchange Senior Notes due March 1, 2010, 
which are registered under the Securities Act of 1933, for outstanding 8.125 
percent Series A Senior Notes due March 1, 2010, that were issued in a private 
offering on March 4, 2003. 
 
         At the time of the issuance of the Series A Senior Notes in March, 
Northwest Pipeline agreed to exchange them for registered notes. 
 
         At the close of business on June 3, 2003, $174.9 million, or 
approximately 99.9 percent, of the 8.125 percent Series A Senior Notes had been 
tendered for exchange for a like amount of the new 8.125 percent Exchange Senior 
Notes pursuant to Northwest's exchange offer. The exchange offer expired at 5 
p.m. Eastern time on Wednesday, May 28, 2003. 
 
         The terms of the new Exchange Senior Notes are substantially identical 
to the terms of the Series A Senior Notes issued in March 2003, except that the 
Exchange Senior Notes have been registered under the Securities Act of 1933, and 
the transfer restrictions, registration rights and liquidated damages provisions 
relating to the Series A Senior Notes do not apply to the Exchange Senior Notes. 
 
                                      ### 
 
Portions of this document may constitute "forward-looking statements" as defined 
by federal law. Although the company believes any such statements are based on 
reasonable assumptions, there is no assurance that actual outcomes will not be 
materially different. Any such statements are made in reliance on the "safe 
harbor" protections provided under the Private Securities Reform Act of 1995. 
Additional information about issues that could lead to material changes in 
performance is contained in the company's annual reports filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 



 
                                                                   EXHIBIT 99.2 
 
 
                                                             (WILLIAMS LOGO (R)) 
 
NEWS RELEASE 
 
NYSE: WMB 
================================================================================ 
 
 
DATE:             June 5, 2003 
 
                WILLIAMS PRICES SENIOR UNSECURED NOTES OFFERING 
 
                   Size of Offering Increased to $800 Million 
 
         TULSA, Okla. - Williams (NYSE:WMB) announced today that it has priced 
its previously announced underwritten public offering of senior unsecured notes 
due 2010. 
 
         The size of the offering was increased to $800 million from the 
previously announced $500 million. The notes, scheduled to be delivered on June 
10, were priced at par to yield 8.625 percent. The notes will be issued under 
the company's $3 billion shelf registration statement on Form S-3. 
 
         The company will use the net proceeds from the offering to improve 
corporate liquidity, for general corporate purposes, and for payment of maturing 
debt obligations, including the partial repayment of the company's senior 
unsecured 9.25 percent notes due March 2004. 
 
         The prospectus may be obtained from Lehman Brothers Inc., c/o ADP 
Financial Services, Integrated Distribution Services at 1155 Long Island, 
Edgewood, NY 11717, (631) 254-7106, or over the Internet from the Securities and 
Exchange Commission at www.sec.gov. 
 
ABOUT WILLIAMS (NYSE:WMB) 
 
Williams, through its subsidiaries, primarily finds, produces, gathers, 
processes and transports natural gas. Williams' gas wells, pipelines and 
midstream facilities are concentrated in the Northwest, Rocky Mountains, Gulf 
Coast and Eastern Seaboard. 
 
CONTACT:            Kelly Swan 
                    Williams (media relations) 
                    (918) 573-6932 
 
                    Courtney Baugher 
                    Williams (investor relations) 
                    (918) 573-5768 
 
 
                                       ### 
 
 
Portions of this document may constitute "forward-looking statements" as defined 
by federal law. Although the company believes any such statements are based on 
reasonable assumptions, there is no assurance that actual outcomes will not be 
materially different. Any such statements are made in reliance on the "safe 
harbor" protections provided under the Private Securities Reform Act of 1995. 
Additional information about issues that could lead to material changes in 
performance is contained in the company's annual reports filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission. The company assumes no obligation to 
publicly update any forward-looking statements whether as a result of new 
information, future events or otherwise. 
 



 
                                                                    EXHIBIT 99.3 
 
                                                             (WILLIAMS LOGO (R)) 
 
NEWS RELEASE 
 
 
NYSE: WMB 
 
================================================================================ 
 
DATE:             June 6, 2003 
 
 
                 WILLIAMS COMPLETES $800 MILLION CREDIT FACILITY 
             New Facility Reflects Improvement in Company Liquidity 
 
         TULSA, Okla. - Williams (NYSE:WMB) announced today that it has obtained 
a new $800 million cash-collateralized credit facility, primarily for the 
purpose of issuing letters of credit. 
 
         The new credit facility replaced a $1.1 billion credit line entered 
into last summer that was comprised of a $700 million secured revolving facility 
and a $400 million secured letter of credit facility. 
 
         The majority of the company's midstream gas and liquids assets were 
security for the previous agreement that has now been replaced by the new 
two-year, cash-collateralized $800 million agreement. The new agreement releases 
the midstream assets as collateral. 
 
ABOUT WILLIAMS (NYSE:WMB) 
 
Williams, through its subsidiaries, primarily finds, produces, gathers, 
processes and transports natural gas. Williams' gas wells, pipelines and 
midstream facilities are concentrated in the Northwest, Rocky Mountains, Gulf 
Coast and Eastern Seaboard. More information is available at www.williams.com. 
 
 
CONTACT:            Kelly Swan 
                    Williams (media relations) 
                    (918) 573-6932 
 
                    Travis Campbell 
                    Williams (investor relations) 
                    (918) 573-2944 
 
                    Courtney Baugher 
                    Williams (investor relations) 
                    (918) 573-5768 
 
 
                                      # # # 
 
Portions of this document may constitute "forward-looking statements" as defined 
by federal law. Although the company believes any such statements are based on 
reasonable assumptions, there is no assurance that actual outcomes will not be 
materially different. Any such statements are made in reliance on the "safe 
harbor" protections provided under the Private Securities Reform Act of 1995. 
Additional information about issues that could lead to material changes in 
performance is contained in the company's annual reports filed with the 
Securities and Exchange Commission. 
 
 
 


